Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

March 13, 2023
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 171, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 9:30 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Marie Rader, Gail Russell, Sal Santoro, Arnold Simpson and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent:  None.
LEC Staff Present: Mark Brengelman, Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix, Robert Jenkins and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. Anthony Wilhoit administered the constitutional oath of office to new members Marie Rader and Sal Santoro. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the January 4, 2023 meeting. Mr. Santoro made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She stated the budget is on track and in good standing. Mrs. Russell made a motion to accept the financial statement (budget) which was included in the board books. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix informed the Commission the staff held a lobbyist training session on January 20th as part of the LRC lobbyist training day.  The session was recorded and is available on the Commission’s website for anyone to view.
Emily Dennis informed the Commission that all financial disclosure forms filed by legislators, outgoing legislators and the LRC’s Major Management personnel had all been filed timely. Current sitting legislator forms have been scanned and placed on the Commission’s website for public viewing.
Mr. Harris made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Harris made a motion to come out of executive session. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 11, 2023, at 9:30 a.m. There being no further business, Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
